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It was great seeing many of you at our 
Annual Celebration in October.  We 
were engaged in leadership 
development opportunities and went 
home renewed and armed with lots of 
information about Cunningham 
Childrenôs Home, Lessie Bates Davis 
Neighborhood House, the Our 
Conference Our Kids campaign and 
opportunities for action. 
 

Winter has been cold, snowy and icy 
but spring is coming soon full of 
United Methodist Women District 
Spring Celebrations across the 
conference. I hope you have your 
spring district meeting date on your 
calendar; and, will take someone with 
you to share the experience of the 
invigorating, exciting, transformative 
experiences planned for you.    
 

United Methodist Women are bold 
women turning faith, hope and love 
into action making the world a better 
place for women, children and youth.  I 
look forward to your continued 
boldness in 2019. 
 

IGRC United Methodist Women in 
Action - I am excited about the bold 
mission work and achievements of 
United Methodist Women around the 
Conference in 2018.  Your actions 

included mission giving; providing 
health kits for a church food pantry; 
donating to local food pantries; 
providing hygiene products for the 
homeless; making and providing lap 
throws for nursing homes and The 
Pregnancy Center; donating quilts, 
crafts and baked goods for the 
Cunningham Childrenôs Home Quilt 
Festival and serving as volunteers; 
presenting stipends to college bound 
students; presenting programs about 
domestic violence, breast cancer and 
mass incarceration; donating money to 
a community care center; sponsoring a 
luncheon for Red Bird Mission 
participants; providing cookie trays for 
shut ins; sponsoring two youths to 
attend Fire Up/Ignition; giving out 
Christmas baskets and Christmas gifts 
to nursing home residents; making 
monetary donations to  Chaddock, 
Twigs, Spero, Missionary Delbert 
Grovers, Capes of Courage, USA 
Disaster Relief, Faith in Action, 
Breakfast Ministry, people needing food 
and gas, cancer patients, local library 
and USO Call Home Project, Lessie 
Bates Davis Neighborhood House, 
Cunningham Childrenôs Home, Baby 
Fold, Crisis Nursery and a local child 
service; collecting hats, scarves, 
mittens 

President 

Camille McCaskill 
601 Raintree Drive, Shiloh, IL 62221 

(618)236-1066 cmccask@att.net 

IGRC UMW Matters  
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and gloves for Lessie Bates Davis 
Neighborhood House; participating in weekly 
Meals on Wheels Ministries; donating baby 
items to Airmanôs Attic at Scott Air Force Base; 
creating activity bags- coloring pages, crayons, 
games - for children to be used during worship 
services; donating supplies to a neighboring 
church for Vacation Bible School and Chapel of 
Hope; participating with the Angel Tree, Shoe 
Box Ministry, Snack Pack Program and Days 
for Girls; paying half of the camp fee for 
fourteen campers; giving to the Midwest 
Distribution Center including cleaning kits, 
medical help aids and personal dignity kits; 
donating supplies, diapers, socks, gift cards, 
food, clothing, toys and underwear to veterans, 
Spero, Lessie Bates Davis Neighborhood 
House, Cunningham Childrenôs Home, Sparta 
Pregnancy Center, grade schools, Toys for Tots 
and Oasis; ministering to families of prisoners at 
Hospitality House of Chester; sending 
Christmas cheer to Connie Wieck (a United 
Methodist Amity Teacher with the General 
Board of Global Ministries of the UMC serving 
in China); assembling forty shoeboxes for 
Operation Christmas Child; making and giving 
twelve fleece blankets to the St. Clair Child 
Advocacy Center; giving to the Nursing Home 
Activity Fund; making work trips to the Midwest 
Mission Distribution Center; supporting the 
Decatur Correctional Moms and Babies 
Program, Fortitude Homeless Project, backpack 
food for students on weekends, Lionôs Club 
food baskets, Mustard Seed Christian Day 
Care, DOVE, Crop Walk and Honduras Mission 
trips; participating in Relay for Life; supplying 
money for high school studentôs caps and 
gowns and stocking a high school pantry; 
donating care packages for college students; 
donating a wheel chair accessible van for a 
disabled woman; providing layettes for Empty 
Tomb and after school tutoring; taking 
homemade cookies to farmers at local elevators 
during harvest season; providing community 
suppers; babysitting for a MOMS group; 
providing lunch meals for Habitat for Humanity 
workers; knitting afghans for newborns; 
participating in recycling programs and 
encouraging the use of non-throw away items; 
and, volunteering as drivers for the elderly. 
Kudos to  all United Methodist Women who will 

receive special recognition as Five Star, Love, 
Joy, Hope and Sun units; Spirited Servants and 
Reading Program awardees!  Continue and 
expand the awesome action!  Please share 
pictures and stories of your action projects.  
Send to me at cmccask@att.net and to Kay 
Fisher, Conference Communication 
Coordinator, at igrcumwbridge@gmail.com.  
  

Spiritual Growth Retreat:  The Retreat was 
held at Chatham UMC February 15-16, 2016 
with a capacity audience.  Kudos to Oleta 
Massie and Ellen Dixon for a spirit filled 
opportunity for fellowship, prayer, 
transformation and interactive learning.  The 
theme was Countdown: A Contemporary 
ñTop 10ò.  The dynamic Babara Wooldridge 
was the speaker.  
 

Save the Date:   The Illinois Great Rivers 
Conference of United Methodist Womenôs 
Annual Meeting Celebration will be held 
October 12, 2019. Our speaker will be 
Shannon Priddy, National President Board of 
Directors United Methodist Women.  We are 
planning a birthday party for UMW ï 150 years 
of mission. 
 

Personal Growth Seminar:  Our signature 
Personal Growth Seminar will be presented in 
all districts.  The 2019 theme is ñThe School-to-
Prison Pipeline: The Girlsô Storyò - one of the 
United Methodist Womenô mission priorities. 
                                                   
 

 
On March 23, 2019 join United 
Methodist Women around the 
world and give to the Legacy 
Fund Campaign, a permanent 
endowment, to support the 

continuation of almost 150 years of service and 
advocacy for future generations of women, 
children, and youth.  In 2014, the Board of 
Directors of United Methodist Women launched 
the Legacy Fund Endowment Campaign with a 
goal to raise $60 million.  $24,155,315 has been 
achieved to date.   
 

As of December 31, 2018, the United Methodist 
Women of the Illinois Great Rivers Conference 
had outstanding commitments of $674.73; paid 
and pledged $12,635.28; and contributed 

mailto:cmccask@att.net
mailto:igrcumwbridge@gmail.com
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Communications 
Coordinator 

Kay Fisher 
324 S Center Ave, Bradley, IL  60915 
(815)932-9605 kay9605@yahoo.com 
Newsletter questions or contributions: 
igrcumwbridge@gmail.com 

The next issue will be published in June 

2019 (deadline for articles is May 15!). If 

your district or unit is doing something new, 

interesting, different, please share it with all 

of us. 

The Bridge is published 3 times a year. 

Please let me know if your email or snail 

mail address changes. 

$48,498.86 from inception of the campaign to date.  
Thank you so much for your mission giving and 
remembering the Legacy Fund as well!!! 
 

 
UMW Leadership 
Development Days were 
held February 1-3, 2019 in 
Tempe, Arizona.  The 
transformative experience 
provided a wealth of 
information including goal 
setting, strategic planning, 
membership challenges, 
mission giving, and priorities.  

  
 
 
 
 

 
 The Noel Education 
Center ï is the former 
ERC (Education 
Recreation Center) and 
CIRCLE Academy 
students have moved in.  The Open House/Ribbon 
Cutting will be March 23

rd
.  United Methodist 

Women, thank you so much for helping to make it 
happen!  The sign below will identify the 
conference room you chose to name.  
                                                    
 

15
th
 Annual Festival of Quilts ï 

Attend, make a quilt/craft/bakery 
treat and volunteer at the Festival 
of Quilts, April 5 and 6, 2019, 9 
a.m. to 5 p.m.  Tickets, $5 
donation, are available now.  Last 
year, more than 1400 visitors 
participated in the 14

th
 Annual 

Festival of Quilts generating more than $71,000. 
 
ñWe are stronger together than we are aloneò  

 
 

 Blessings and Peace, 
   Camille 

Linda Patton, Treasurer LaMoine River 
District; Camille McCaskill, President, IGRC 
UMW; Shannon Priddy, National President; 
and Bethany Socie, Treasurer Iroquois River 
District) 

No report at this time. Still waiting on 

membership count reports from a couple of 

districts so that I can send the Conference 

report on to the New York office. 

Membership Nurture & 
Outreach 
Jan Corsaro 
217 S Vail St,  

Geneseo, IL 61254 

(309)944-6618 

jcorsaro13@gmail.com 
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This 15
th
 century Latin hymn translated by 

Benjamin Webb in 1854 can be found on 

page 267 of the United Methodist Hymnal. 
As I write this in February, the month that is a 
spotlight on love, I ponder how the words 
written so long ago can have such meaning 
for us today. ñAll glory to our Lord and God 
for love so deep, so high, so broad: the 
Trinity whom we adore, forever and 
forevermore.ò (verse 6) It seems to me that 
we ought to be keeping love as our sub-
theme for all of our gatherings in 2019. 

The topic for the Personal Growth Seminars 
is ñThe School-to-Prison Pipeline: the Girlsô 
Story.ò There is certainly a need for us to 
stress love with this topic. It encompasses a 
broad spectrum of problems inherent in our 
society today. We will be exploring one facet 
of these problems in our seminars: the affect 
on girls of the current lack of professional 
help for traumatized youth in our educational 
and justice systems. The spotlight needs to 
shine brightly on this topic, and we, as United 
Methodist Women, need to learn about how 
we can be in mission on this UMW issue 
priority, ñCriminalization of Communities of 

Color.ò Please be sure to widely publicize 
your Districtôs Personal Growth Seminar and 
encourage attendance from every unit. 

Another item we need to be promoting is the 
Legacy Fund Annual Day of Giving, March 
23, 2019. You will find the information on the 
UMW website. Our founders in 1869 began 
with collecting donations of all sizes by 
writing personal letters and contacting people 

in person. Letôs do all we can to make March 
23, 2019, an avalanche of IGRC UMW 

donations to the Legacy Fund in celebration 
of 150 years in mission! Remember to stress 
that itôs not the AMOUNT of the gift but rather 
the act of giving. Since 1869 is our founding 
year, why donôt we set a goal of trying to get 
every IGRC UMW member to donate 
$18.69? That should be do-able for each of 
us, shouldnôt it? 

And finally, please mark your calendars for 
October 12, 2019 ï we will be gathering at 
Christ UMC in Fairview Heights for the IGRC 
UMW Annual Gathering. Plans are being 
made for a wonderful celebration that you 
wonôt want to miss. Start encouraging your 
district teams and all your local units to plan to 
bring carloads to Fairview Heights. Watch 
your e-mail for updates on this event. You 
wonôt want to miss it! 

As Vice Presidents, it is our responsibility to 
plan programs based on the UMW 
PURPOSE: The organized unit of United 
Methodist Women shall be a community of 
women whose purpose is to know God and 
to experience freedom as whole persons 

through Jesus Christ; to develop a creative 
supportive fellowship and to expand 
concepts of mission through participation in 
the global ministries of the church. We need 
to keep those purposes in the forefront of 
each of our programs. Happy 2019 planning! 

Vice President 

Sue Coons 

1200 E College Ave, Apt 208, Normal  61761 

 (815) 674-7861 

suzcoons@aol.com 

ñO Love, How Deepò   
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New Goals for a New Year 
January is an exciting month!  We push the reset 
button on last yearôs goals and pick new ones.  
How do we choose?  Author Stephen Covey said, 
ñThe main thing is to keep the main thing the main 
thing.ò  What is the ñmain thingò in United 
Methodist Women?   

OVERVIEW:  Our ñmain thingò is mission with 
women, children and youth, as described in our 
PURPOSE.  Mission Giving (five channels) funds 
our work.  We raise all our own money. 

30% of Pledge channel giving stays here to fund 
the work we do with women, children and 
youth in our districts and conference.  
Conference gifts, like for Mission u, also stay 
here. 

The rest of our five-channel Mission Giving is sent 
to national office with our Mission Pennies to 
help fund the total mission of United Methodist 
Women.  This helps meet our budgeted 
mission obligations.  

Supplementary Giving (unbudgeted extra money) 
is sent to national office for specific projects.  
This cannot be used to help meet our 
budgeted mission obligations. 

2019 GOAL:  After much discussion and prayer, 
we have chosen just one financial goal this year.  
Each unit, district and the conference will set 
a mission pledge goal and meet it.  Hereôs why 
we chose this goal.  Last year only 60% of units 
set pledge goals and met them, only 30% of 
districts met their pledges and the conference did 
not meet its pledge.  Houston, we have a 
problem!   

Together, we can fix the problem.  Focus on 
mission.  Set a realistic mission pledge goal at or 
before the beginning of the year for use in 
planning and budgeting.  Then, remit enough 
money in the Mission Giving channels to meet 
your pledge.   

A mission pledge goal, AKA pledge or Pledge to 

Mission, is how much you ñcommit to remitñ in the 
Pledge channel and any of the other four Mission 
Giving channels during the year. 
You donôt have to give in all five channels to meet 
your pledge goal unless you want to.   

You can give more than pledged or raise your 
pledge goal each year if God leads you to. 

As you prayerfully set your pledge goal, 
remember that it's better to give more than you 
promise than to promise more than you can give.  
Why?  Because we obligate funds during our 
multi-year budgeting cycle based in part on 
what you pledge to give.  Over-obligating at the 
district, conference and national levels can lead to 
frantic calls asking us to ñSEND MORE MONEY 
NOW!!!ò  That gets exhausting and is, frankly, sort 
of discouraging.  Letôs see if we can get back on 
track by setting realistic pledge goals ahead of 
time so we can make realistic mission plans and 
budgets that align more closely with expected 
mission giving.   

Commit to remit!  Districts and the conference 
have already reported their 2019 pledge goals.  
Quite a few units havenôt yet.  Does the district 
treasurer know your unitôs 2019 pledge goal?  
Make sure.  We may need to adjust our 2019 
mission plans and budgets when the rest of the 
unit pledge goals come in.  The sooner we do that 
the better so we are not left scrambling for 
mission money again at the end of the year. 

Giving regularly supports adequate cash flow 
for our mission work.  Per the United Methodist 
Women Handbook 2017-2020, each unit is to set 
a pledge goal and then remit mission money at 
least quarterly.  Districts and the conference remit 
monthly.  Eight women started this work with a 
penny and a prayer in 1869.  A hundred and fifty 
years later, every penny and every prayer still 
count!  

Thanks for all you do to make mission 
happen!  You are truly awesome United 
Methodist Women! 

Treasurer 

Louella Christensen 
200 E Wurl Lane, Altamont  62411 

(618)315-8020     mail2lou@mac.com 
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My first responsibility with this 
position was the Spiritual Growth 
Retreat at Chatham United Methodist 
Church held February 15 and 16. 
Thanks to Barbara Woodridge, who 
presented a great Program entitled 
Countdown: A Contemporary 'Top Ten". It was 
both inspirational and entertaining. We had 90 
women participate over the two days. Special 
thanks to Ellen Dixon who put this program 
together. Thanks also for her help with 
registration and other details. 
 
This is my first time as an IGRC UMW 
Conference officer and I am honored to serve. 
A little bit about who I am. I have been involved 
in UMW for over 40 years and have served as 
a District Officer.  My husband and I live in 

Carterville in the Cache River District. I am a 
retired Librarian and the mother of 5 and 
grandmother of 12. I enjoy traveling and 
serving my church. I have a special place in my 
heart for the United Methodist Women and their 
mission. 
 
I look forward to meeting and serving the UMW 
ladies throughout the Conference in the coming 
years! Hope to see many of you at Annual 
Conference in June. 

Spiritual Growth Coordinator 
Oleta Massie 

1209 Gerlock Ct, Carterville 62918 

(618) 985-8598  

dmassie@clearwave.com 



 

Find us on the web! 

http://www.igrc.org/umw 

https://www.facebook.com/IGRCUMW/ 
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Godôs beauty has been prevalent this winter. 
For all the complaining we do about cold, snow, 
and wind, we are also reminded of the 
wonderful magnificence of nature. This is a 
reiteration of my journey trying to ñdoò the 
conference directory. (I know the district 
secretaries or whoever is responsible for the 
district directory can relate to these comments.)  
Getting accurate information in a timely manner 
seems to be a lost art. With all the means of 
communication available to us today, why is it 
so difficult to respond to requests for help? 
Does God feel this disconnect when we ignore 
the issues? Will we just hope that someone else 
answers the call? How long can we be too old, 
too tired, too small, too busy, too??? 
The last conference leadership team meeting 

is an example of this apathy. There were more 
absentees than attendees. I know the weather 
played a role, but commitments and priorities 
are also important. I also know this group needs 
to listen to each other and show empathy for 
differing opinions and points of view. 
Leadership does not mean you always get your 
own way or that you are the only person who 
has the answers. Being a part of any UMW 
leadership team is an honor and with this 
privilege comes the responsibility of being a 
Christian in our relationships with other team 
members. 
This may not be the right platform to express 

these opinions, but I feel they need to be 
addressed. Remember the three simple rules: 
Do No Harm, Do Good, Stay in Love with God 

P.S. If you notice errors in the UMW conference 
directory, please let me know. 

2019 Directory Corrections 

p. 11 LRD CCH Rep ï Marilyn Mieher, phone 
#614-371-1178 

p. 12 VRD CCH Rep ï Carol Buente ï e-mail 
carolbuente@gmail.com  

CCH Officers ï Add Claire Ford as President-
Elect 

p. 16 CRD Social Action Marie Samuel phone 
#618-889-4145 

p. 21 LRD Secretary Mary Francis Tunison, 
798 N Hwy 67, Whitehall, IL 62016  

 LRD CCH Rep Marilyn Mieher, phone 
#614-371-1178 

p. 25 VRD MN&O Mary Winter, 2550 East 22
nd
 

Road, Marseilles, IL 61341, 
mwinter@firstottawa.com, Phone #815-
257-8228 

VRD CCH Rep Carol Buente, 
carolbuente@gmail.com 

We have also received a new address for 

Emma L. Smith (former conference president): 

14061 E 1600th Ave., Apt. 18, Effingham, IL 

62401 

Secretary 
Mary Ann Harvey 

3601 25th Street, Rock Island, IL 

61201 

(309)786-2062      

theharveyfamily@mchsi.com 

Mary Ann's  
Minutes 

mailto:carolbuente@gmail.com
mailto:mwinter@firstottawa.com
mailto:carolbuente@gmail.com
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The organized unit of United Methodist Women shall be a community of 
women whose PURPOSE is to know God and to experience freedom 
as whole persons through Jesus Christ; to develop a creative, 
supportive fellowship; and to expand concepts of mission through 

participation in the global ministries of the church.   

Education & Interpretation 

Pam Hammond McDavid 

6712 Preston Drive. Springfield  62711 

(217) 483-6331 pkhmcdaavid@yahoo.com 

Just as God has called women into mission 
service for the last 150 years, God is calling 
each of us to bring our gifts and talents to the 
challenges of today. United Methodist Women 
bring courage, hope and joy through our 
service as we spread and witness to God's 
love. Invite a friend or colleague to attend your 
District Personal Growth Seminar.  This 
invitation can serve as a way to nurture and 
expand the sisterhood, while we grow 
spiritually and strengthen our leadership skills.  

The month of March is Women's History Month 
and UMW has a rich history to celebrate this 
and every year. Indeed, UMW has designated 
March 23rd as a Day of Giving for the Legacy 
Fund, an excellent  opportunity to plan a 
program highlighting the impact UMW has had 
in the church and around the world.  

As you plan for that second and third mile 
giving, I'd ask that you re-read the Conference 
Treasurer's article.  Prayerfully, we have 
chosen just one financial goal this year: Each 
unit, district and the conference will set a 
mission pledge goal and meet it!  It's 
important to be strategic, committed members 
and more importantly we be women of our 
word.  Let's do what we say we're going to do.  
The new E&I District Coordinators pledge to 
closely collaborate and work tirelessly with the 
district president and treasurer to offer support 

& follow up with units to assure their mission 
pledge goals are accomplished.  As our 
Conference treasurer,  Louella reminds us, 
eight women started this mission work with a 
penny and a prayer in 1869.  A hundred and 
fifty years later, every penny and every prayer 
still count! 

As a call to action, Christina Krost reminds us 
she has new Climate Justice resources.  These 
resources are free!!!   There are three versions:  
adult,  kids, and the young adult.  The first and 
hardest step is getting started, which includes 
assuring what your unit plans to do lines up 
with your church's  mission. The resources can 
be used as a church wide study involving 
everyone!  If your unit is looking for ways to 
become more green, this would be a great first 
step, because it shows how being green is a 
part of our faith. Contact Christina is interested 
in exploring this project and ordering the 
resources. 217.343.4899 or 
christina@faithinplace.org. 

As United Methodist Women we are purposed 
to know God and we are called to turn faith, 
hope and love into action on behalf of 
women, children and youth around the world.  
We are one in the Spirit and one in the Lord. 
IGRC - UMW let's make sure they  know us by 
our Love. 
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Theressa Hoover:  
Leader and Vanguard 

 
Theressa Hoover  

Theressa Hoover was the first African-

American chief executive of United Methodist 

Womenôs national policymaking body. An 

outspoken advocate for women and children, 

she was the leader of the Womenôs Division 

from 1968 to 1990. 

During Hooverôs leadership, United Methodist 

Womenôs membership rolls totaled 1.2 million. 

While other Christian faith-based womenôs 

groups were losing financial and organizational 

autonomy at that time, under the leadership of 

Hoover, United Methodist Women grew in 

membership and retained its separate status. 

ñEvery other denomination's women's mission 

organizations are now non-existent,ò said 

former colleague Joyce Hamlin. ñWe're the only 

one left and Theressa Hoover had everything 

do with that.ò 

As a leader, Hoover made sure to lay solid 

groundwork for the future United Methodist 

Women by emphasizing the need to 

understand its membership and mission. 

Traveling across the U.S. as a black woman in 

Jim Crow days required sacrifices that others 

did not have to make, but her steadfast 

optimism persevered, and her strong 

leadership left a legacy of transformation. 

Hoover was a firm believer in mentorship, 

taking women of all races under her wing, 

knowing that women from all walks of life are 

the foundation of the Church and organization. 

In recognition of her mentoring prowess, the 

Womenôs Division created the annual Theressa 

Hoover Community Service and Global 

Citizenship award when she retired in 1990. 

Early Years 

Theressa Hoover grew up in Texas and 

Arkansas, and studied business administration 

at Philander Smith College. In 1948, she joined 

the staff of the Woman's Division of Christian 

Service as a field worker, and in 1962 she 

earned a master's degree from New York 

University's Steinhardt School. In 1968 she 

was elected chief executive of the Women's 

Division of the General Board of Global 

Ministries of The United Methodist Church. 

In 2004, Ebony magazine named Hoover one 

of the 100 most influential African-American 

women. In 1983, Hoover chronicled the work of 

United Methodist Women in her book With 

Unveiled Face. The Theressa Hoover United 

Methodist Church in Little Rock, Arkansas, was 

named for her, an exceptional honor, as few 

churches are named for women in their 

lifetime. Over the years, the church has built 

new homes and supported projects for women, 

children and youth. Theressa Hooverôs legacy 

lives on to this day. 

Posted or updated: 2/6/2019 12:00:00 AM 

United Methodist Women 
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Hope Gifts Wish List 2019 

Please bring these items to your Spring District Meetings. Thanks! 

All Districts bring Gift Cards (Walmart, Dollar Tree, and McDonald's are most needed) and Box Tops 
for Education 

CACHE RD 

Hand Lotion Pumps (no coconut scents please) 

EMBARRAS RD: 

Hand Soap Pumps 

ILLINOIS RD: 

Towel Sets (bath and hand towels and wash 

cloths 

IROQUOIS RD: 

Men's White Ankle socks (no boys sizes) 

KASKASKIA RD: 

Women's Deodorants (no roll on); Degree/

Suave please 

LAMOINE RD: 

Towel Sets (bath towels and wash cloths only) 

MISSISSIPPI RD: 

Toothpaste 

SANGAMON RD: 

Women's White and Colored Ankle Socks 

SPOON RD: 

Men's Body Wash 

VERMILION RD: 

Men's Body Wash 

CACHE RD: 
Pull-ups (sizes 3T-6T), wipes, blue pens  

EMBARRAS RD: 
shampoo, deodorant (men and women), 
petroleum jelly 

ILLINOIS RD: 
adult diapers, 24 ct crayons 

IROQUOIS RD: 
gift cards: Wal-Mart, Family Dollar, Subway, 
McDonaldôs, Dollar General, Target, gas cards, 
etc. 

KASKASKIA RD: 
cleaning suppliesðall types, including mops, 

brooms, buckets, all-purpose cleaners, plastic 
gloves, dishwashing liquid 

LAMOINE RD: 
diapers (all sizes), wipes, baby lotion 

MISSISSIPPI RD: 
t-shirts (boys and girls), Menôs underwear (all 
sizes) 

SANGAMON RD: 
tooth brushes, toothpaste, black pens 

SPOON RD: 
bar soap, bath towels, lotion (hand or body) 

VERMILION RD: 
feminine hygiene products, disposable razors 

2019 Spring Meeting Wish List 
We greatly appreciate ALL that you do for the children and 
families we serve. This list serves as guidance, if you would 

like to collect something else, please let us know!!! 

"Caring for all, one family at a time" 
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March is Womenôs History 
Month   (think of a women who inspired you and 
maybe talk about at meetings) The entire month 
of March is to be set aside to acknowledge the 
accomplishments of women. April is the month 
for Equal Pay Day observance to raise public 
awareness of the pay gap between men and 
women. It is the second Tuesday of the month.  
 
Clean Car Advocacy in IGRC 
Ford has changed its tune and claims it needs 
greater ñflexibilityò in meeting the standards. 
And the Environmental Protection Agency has 
proposed to weaken the standards Fordôs 
reversal is clearly not based on any real 
technical or financial challenge in building the 
cleaner cars they promised. Ford has received 
billions in loan from U.S. taxpayers to engineer 
the advanced vehicles of tomorrow. And recent 
government and industry review have shown 
that automakers can comply with the standards. 
It is unconscionable for Ford to renege on its 
commitment to cleaner cars now. Ask Ford to 
put people and planet over profits and stand by 
its promise. I have sent more information to 
your District Presidents and District Social 
Action officers that included a letter with a 
petition attached.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FROM THE United Methodist Womenôs Web 
page!!!!!!!! 
In supporting the week, United Methodist 

Women is joining the chorus of educators, 

parents, students and community activists in 

calling for an end to zero tolerance policies, 

exclusionary disciplinary policies and practices, 

and investments in cops rather than school 

counselors. The leaders are also asking school 

districts to invest in Black educators and Black 

history and ethnic studies curriculums. 

ñEvery child has value and people of faith must 

continually assert the dignity and value of all of 

Godôs children,ò said Harriett Olson, chief 

executive officer, United Methodist Women. ñIn 

fact, we cannot adhere to our faith without 

addressing systemic injustice that pushes 

certain children, namely children of color, out of 

the classroom and into the criminal justice 

system. To follow the tenants of our faith and 

live as Jesus taught us, we must link arm and 

arm and support youth of color all across our 

country who are leading the struggle for racial 

justice and educational equity.ò 

Black Lives Matter at School is a national 

coalition of educators organizing for racial 

justice in education. The educators are joining 

parents, student leaders and community 

activists to break the stronghold of the school-to

-prison pipeline which disproportionately 

impacts Black, Native American, Latino, LGBTQ 

and students with disabilities, funneling them 

from the classroom to the criminal justice 

system.  

ñWhile Black Lives Matter at School Week 

presents a timely opportunity to address the 

ways our education system can exclude and 

criminalize Black students, transforming our 

schools to places where all can learn and where 

all belong is a long-term commitment,ò said 

Emily Jones, executive for racial justice. ñUnited 

Methodist Women is committed to interrupting 

the school-to-prison pipeline regardless of how 

long it takes to do so.ò 

Social Action 
Caroline M Jones 
25 Elk Court,  
Washington, IL  61571 
(309) 453-3729 
jonesteach1@att.net 



 

Women of all ages and denominations are invited to share this fellowship. 



 



 



 



 



 

Text to Give: Text "41444" on your cell phone and enter 
"Legacy 150" in the message area. 

Give by Mail: Those who wish to make an outright gift to 
the Legacy Fund Endowment Campaign should make 
checks payable to United Methodist Women. Please note 
ñLegacy Fund Endowment Campaignò in the memo line. 
Such gifts are tax deductible to the full extent provided by 
law. 

On-Line: Direct gifts or pledge payments may be made 
through the United Methodist Women website. Visit 
www.unitedmethodistwomen.org/legacyfund to make a 
secure credit card payment. 
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A delegation composed of several United 

Methodist Women conferences joined forces 

with the Methodist Theological School in 

Ohio, the National Farm Worker Ministry, the 

Student Farm Worker Alliance, the Alliance 

for Fair Food, Ohio Fair Food, and women 

leaders of the Coalition of Immokalee 

Workers (CIW) as they called on Wendyôs, 

the last holdout of the five major fast food 

companies, to sign a Fair Food Agreement 

with the Coalition of Immokalee Workers. The 

plan was to deliver 5,000 postcards to 

Wendyôs senior corporate staff members but 

Wendyôs management declined to meet, 

personally accept the postcards, and discuss 

concerns of the coalition.  

Lenny C. Lepola, a freelance writer and photographer 

living in Delaware, Ohio, can be contacted via email at 

newsguy@ee.net. Posted or updated: 11/16/2018 

12:00:00 AM 

Feb. 8, 2019, NEW YORK -- Today, United Methodist Women, one of the largest 

networks of lay women of faith, acknowledged Chevronôs decision to set 

greenhouse gas emissions targets and link executive compensation to those 

targets. The recent IPPC report stresses the urgency of limiting warming to 1.5ÁC, which cannot be 

achieved without ambitious targets. In an earlier letter to Chevron, United Methodist Women urged 

the company to advocate sound policies and support regulations on methane emissions. 

In May 2018, United Methodist Women members delivered almost 2,000 letters and met with 

Chevron staff pressing them to sign on to ñReducing Methane Emissions Across the Natural Gas 

Value Chainò guiding principles and reduce leaks across the supply chain. 
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